THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE WASHINGTON

December 6, 1949

Dear Marriner,

It was good of you to remember my request out at Burning Tree last Saturday and to send me with your note of December 5th your statement before the Joint Committee and copy of your letter to Senator Douglas.

It was good to be with you on Saturday. I hope we can have frequent meetings at Burning Tree. I'm sure you need a break, and I'm equally sure I do. Let's make an effort to get together.

With kindest personal regards, believe me,

Sincerely yours,

Honorable Marriner S. Eccles
Federal Reserve System
Washington, D. C.

Lood Ken 9

Digitized for FRASER http://fraser.stlouisfed.org/ Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis

Dear Louie:

In accordance with your request at the Club on Saturday, I am enclosing a copy of my statement before the Joint Committee on the Economic Report and a copy of my letter to Senator Douglas. I hope you will find them interesting.

Sincerely yours,

M. S. Eccles

Honorable Louis A. Johnson, The Secretary of Defense, The Pentagon, Washington, D. C.